
 

 

 

A note from the Head 

 

Tel: 01769 580512 

Friday 7th October 2022 

Kings Nympton Weekly Newsletter 

www.woodlandfederation.org.uk/kingsnympton     admin@kingsnympton.devon.sch.uk 

Dear Parents and Carers 

WOW! What wonderful scarecrows we had this week for our Harvest Competition. They were amazing, 

so much effort had gone into all of them.  You can have a look at them all on the website—please click 

here.  I think as a staff we had our personal favourites but we all voted and the winner came out as 

‘Phantom of the Opera’, made by Penny and Albie Cook, congratulations!  

 £73 was raised form the scarecrow competition and the cake stall, again, what a fantastic effort.  

Thank you to everyone who baked cakes and supported this event. The money will go into the trips pot 

to subside trips this year. A big well done to our Year 6s for running the stall, you did a great job. 

Well done also to Class 2 who enjoyed their day at the Eden Project on Wednesday.  The leader of the 

workshop said that he was in awe of their impeccable behaviour and their ability to work together and 

share ideas.  Well done Class 2, as always you have really stepped up and made us very proud.  See 

the next page for some of their thoughts on the day.  There is also a gallery of photos from the trip on 

our website, please click here.  

Last week Year 3 and 4 enjoyed another fun-packed session at Forest School; they collected wood, 

used strikers to try and make their own fires, played on all the usual equipment and made dens -  Year 

3 are particularly good at that!  They looked at different woodpecker noises, used sticks to recreate 

them, then in pairs, one hid in the woods and used the sticks to make their woodpecker sound and the 

other had to find them. They also cooked Martians in Spaceships, which sounded delicious!  I am  

always amazed at how much Mrs Blacker packs into the day.  

Class 1 are looking forward to joining Winkleigh Year 2s for 

their trip to Northam Burrows next week, I am sure they will 

have a lovely day. 

Lastly, welcome to Josiah who has joined Preschool this 

week.  We are sure you will be very happy in our wonderful 

setting. 

Have a great weekend. 

 

Our winning scarecrow—The Phantom of the Opera! 

https://www.woodlandfederation.org.uk/kingsnympton/about-us/photo-gallery
https://www.woodlandfederation.org.uk/kingsnympton/about-us/photo-gallery
https://www.woodlandfederation.org.uk/kingsnympton/about-us/photo-gallery


 

 

 
CLASS 2—WEDNESDAY 5TH OCTOBER  

EDEN PROJECT TRIP 

 

 Full gallery of photos on the website—please click here.  

I liked the humidity in 

the rainforest. Isaac 

I loved smelling the plants 

in the Mediterranean  

biome. Isaac 

It was a cool place to visit 

and I loved learning about 

the environment. Tristan 

I liked the fact that we 

were able to visit the  

largest rain forest in  

captivity. Penny 

I loved seeing the birds 

and lizards in the biome.  

Lewis 

I loved the birds and lizard 

and the waterfall.  Grace 

It was fun and the rainforest 

was really hot. Felicity 

I enjoyed the water  

features.  Maggie  

I loved the ghekos.   

Lily-Mae 

The steam on the bridge 

was brilliant!  Joseph  

It was amazing seeing 

plants I’d never seen  

before.  Katyi  

I really enjoyed watching 

the lady demonstrate how 

plants were useful in the 

rainforest.  Chloe  

I enjoyed the steam.   

I couldn’t see! Samuel  

I was really  

surprised by the 

steam! CJ 

https://www.woodlandfederation.org.uk/kingsnympton/about-us/photo-gallery


 

 

DIARY DATES 
W/C 10TH OCTOBER  

 

Daily 

 

0800 deadline for booking school meals on the Gateway 

0800-0900 Before School Club 

 

Monday 10th October  

 

Class 2 wear PE kit 

  

 

Tuesday 11th October 

 

Class 1 trip to Northam Burrows (click here for details) 

Office closed (admin training session) 

 
 

Wednesday 12th October 

 

SSW After School Sports Club, 1530-1630 

 

Thursday 13th October 

 

Stay & Play, 1000-1130 

After School Drama Club, 1530-1630 

 

Friday 14th October  

 

Years 5 and 6 Forest School  

Emails sent this week: Class 1 Northam Burrows Trip Reminder, Class 2 Skateboarding Workshop, 

Secondary School Applications, Cake Sale 

Remember: Before School Club bookings must be made one 

week in advance via the Dinners Section of the Gateway 

https://www.woodlandfederation.org.uk/attachments/download.asp?file=395&type=pdf
https://www.worldspaceweek.org/world-space-week-highlights/


 

 

 

WHAT’S ON? 
AUTUMN HALF TERM 1 

Don’t forget to like our Facebook page for news and updates 

Every Thursday, 1000-1130 

A welcoming and friendly session 

for babies, toddlers and their       

parents/carers 

Forest School   

 

 Years 5&6: 

14th & 21st Oct   

 

 

 

Class 1 Trip to Northam Burrows 

Tuesday 11th October 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bag2School Collection 

Monday 17th October 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                          

Parents’ Forum 

New date: Thursday 10th November 

 

     

 

Friends of the School Halloween 

Disco 

Thursday  20th October 

Further details about all events can 

be found on the school website 

class pages and calendar 

Non Uniform Day 

Thursday 20th October 

£1 payable via the Gateway  

 

     

 

 

Class 2 Skateboarding Workshop 

Tuesday 18th October 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
FUN AND FUND-RAISING 

THE FRIENDS GROUP 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                           

Thursday 20th October 

 

 

£1 per child  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thursday 1st December 

Details coming soon! 

Please note: laser lights will 

be used at the disco  



 

 

 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

  

What a great week we have had! The children have enjoyed a PE lesson with our coach from Saints 

Southwest, had scarecrows joining them in the playground and eating the cakes sold at the cake sale.  

Reception have been trying to fill other people’s buckets (a task taken from the book Have You Filled a 

Bucket Today? by Mary Reckmeyer and Tim Roth). They have also been comparing amounts of things 

using mathematical vocabulary, counting and estimating.  

In English, Year 1 and 2 have started a unit of work using the book Funnybones by Allan Ahlberg. They 

have been learning about verbs, described a picture from the book and started to find out some facts 

about the human skeleton. In Maths, Year 1 have been writing and using part-whole models to create 

fact families and using the addition symbol to record number bonds to ten.  Year 2 have been investigat-

ing number bonds to one hundred and adding and subtracting ones and tens.  

The children have also been building houses for the three little pigs in order to test what materials would 

be the strongest and weakest as well as thinking about what a village is and what they might find in a  

village. They have practised drawing a portrait and painting it using skin colours and thought about what 

it means to forgive someone and how Christians can show they love God.  

We are all looking forward to our trip to Northam Burrows next week!  Thank you to parents and carers 

for taking your children to the Portsmouth Arms car park for drop-off and collection. We will meet you 

there.  

A great week Class 1, keep up the hard work! 

Mrs Godly  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Class 1 



 

 

 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

  
 

Another week has flown by in Class 2! 
 
Year 3 and 4 enjoyed their first Forest School day last week and enjoyed being back in the woods with 
Mrs Blacker and are very much looking forward to their second session today.  Hopefully it is slightly drier 
for them this week.  
 
On Wednesday, Class 2 went on their trip to the Eden project to support their learning in Science next 
half term, thank you to Mrs Miali, Mrs Slade and Miss Parsons from Winkleigh who took the children in 
my absence. The children had a fantastic time exploring Eden and the Biomes. We are looking forward to 
using what we learnt in our Science sequence next half term. The children became Rainforest Rangers, 
learning how to live and survive in the rainforest habitat.  They had the opportunity to explore the Medi-
terranean and Rainforest Biomes, discovering the different plants that grow there and how they aid sur-
vival in the habitat. They learned how plants can provide us with food, water and shelter. They also expe-
rienced the humidity of the rainforest and some of the animals and creatures that survive there. The lead-
er of the workshop was in awe of how well-behaved Class 2 were and their fantastic ability to work to-
gether and discuss and share ideas. Well done everyone! 
 
Click here to see the full photo gallery of our Eden Project trip.  
 
The children have continued their English sequence on Straw to Gold and have completed their end of 
unit write, re-writing the nursery rhyme Jack and the Beanstalk but from the perspective of the Giant and 
added their own twist on the tale. In Maths, Year 3 and 4 have been learning about column addition and 
have been adding two 3 digit numbers together using concrete resources to help them.  
 
Thank you to everyone that made a scarecrow for our Harvest Competition, they were all amazing and 
seeing how creative the children were was fantastic. Congratulations to Penny and Albie for winning the 
competition.  It was a very close call to decide a winner! Thank you also to our Year 6s who managed the 
cake sale yesterday, they did a great job.  Thanks to the parents and carers who so kindly donated cakes 
etc for us to sell.  
 
Enjoy the weekend, Class 2 and see you all on Monday. 

Mr Saltearn 

Class 2 

https://www.woodlandfederation.org.uk/kingsnympton/about-us/photo-gallery


 

 

 
NEWS FROM THE PRESCHOOL 

 

LITTLE WOODLANDS 

   
This week we have been singing all our favourite nursery rhymes and some less familiar songs. We 
have especially enjoyed Hickory Dickory Dock! Ask your children if they can sing the whole rhyme at 
home.  
 
Other activities this week have included making mice using craft resources, rolling out play dough mice, 
printing sheep for Little Bo Peep and using our counting skills and key vocabulary- 'more' 'less' 'fewer' 
'greater' linked to the Wheels on the Bus rhyme.  
 
We have had a brilliant time outside using the wheeled toys, digging and finding treasure in the sand 
and playing with the water toys. If your child has a favourite book, they would like to bring in next week 
we would love them to share this with the class. Thank you for your continued support. 
 
We were delighted to welcome Josiah to our Preschool family this week.  He had great fun making the 
playdough mice with his new friends.  We are all looking forward to seeing Josiah again next week.   

 

Mrs Stapley and the Preschool Team  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

         

    

We always enjoy our continuous provision 

time with our friends in Reception 



 

 

September 2022 

5th—Autumn Term starts 

w/c 12th—After School Clubs Start 

13th—Class 1 & 2 Welcome Meetings 

15th—Stay & Play resumes 

16th—Class 1 Forest School 

22nd—Family Breakfast & Open  

Morning 

23rd—Class 1 Forest School 

26th—Flu Vaccinations 

26th-  Friends of the School AGM 

26th & 27th—Bikeability  

30th—Years 3 & 4 Forest School  

October 2022 

5th—Class 2 Eden Project Trip 

6th—Census Day: all KS1 children to 

have a school meal 

6th—Scarecrow Competition & Cake Stall 

7th—Years 3 & 4 Forest School  

11th—Class 1 Northam BurrowsTrip 

14th—Year 5 & 6 Forest School  

18th—Class 2 Skateboarding Workshop 

20th—Non-Uniform Day and  

Halloween Disco 

21st—Years 5 & 6 Forest School  

w/c 24th—Half Term 

31st—Return to School 

November 2022 

11th—Poppy Day Open Morning 

14th—M&M Productions—Cinderella 

15th—Tempest Individual Class Photos 

 

December 2022 

8th—Stay & Play Christmas Session 

12th—Reports 

13h—Christmas Fair 

14th—Class 1 & Preschool Nativity 

14th—Christmas Dinner  

15th—KS2 Carol Service 

16th—Class Christmas Parties & Last Day 

of Term 

January 2023 

4th—Spring Term starts 

12th—Class 2 Trip to ‘We are the Curi-

ous’ Bristol 

19th—Census Day—all KS1 children to 

have a school meal 

 

February 2023 

9th—Family Breakfast & Open Morning 

w/c 13th—Half Term 

20th—Return to School 

 

March 2023 

2nd—World Book Day 

w/c 20th—Reports 

28th—Parents’ Evening 

30th—Parents’ Evening 

31st—Years 3 & 4 Forest School  & Last 

Day of Term 

April 2023 

w/c 3rd—Easter Holidays 

17th—Summer Term starts 

17th-19th—Year 5 & 6 Skern Lodge Resi-

dential 

21st—Years 3 & 4 Forest School 

28th—Years 3 & 4 Forest School 

May 2023 

1st—Bank Holiday—School closed 

w/c8th—SATS Week 

5th—Years 3 & 4 Forest School 

12th—Year 5 & 6 Forest School 

w/c 15th Art & Culture Week 

18th—Census Day—all KS1 children to 

have a school meal 

19th—Years 5 & 6 Forest School 

26th—Years 5 & 6 Forest School 

w/c 29th—Half Term 

June 2023 

5th—Return to school 

21st-23rd—Year 6 London Residential 

28th—Sports Day 

29th-30th—Y3 Camping Residential 

 

July 2023 

3rd—Parents’ Evening 

4th—Parents’ Evening 

6th-7th—Year 4 Escot Residential 

11th—Year 3 Roman Day in school 

12th-14th—Y6 Surf Residential 

17th—Year 6 Splashdown Trip 

19th—Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly 

19th– Last Day of Term for Pupils 

20th-21st—Inset Days 

24th-25th—Occasional Days 

26th—Summer Holidays Commence 

DIARY DATES 
ACADEMIC YEAR 2022-23 

Please note, the dates of activities and events may be subject to change. More events may be added. 

Further information about each event and activity will be sent out to parents and published on the website nearer the time. 



 

 

 
 

 

TRANSITION 

Year 6 Parents/Carers 

Have you applied for your child’s school place yet? The deadline to make your 
application to the Local Authority is 31st October 2022.  You can apply online 
by visiting www.devon.gov.uk/admissionsonline or you can collect a hard copy 
of the application form from the school office.  

Please be advised that if you don’t apply or apply after the closing date of the 
31st October 2022, your application will be considered after all timely applica-
tions, and this may mean that you miss out on a place at your preferred or local 
school.  Places are not held in reserve for people that apply late. It is important 
that you make your application before the closing date to give your child the 
best chance of getting a place at one of your preferred schools. Please don’t 
assume you don’t need to apply and that you will be allocated a place at the lo-
cal secondary school if you don’t.  You must make an application and give the 
Local Authority your preferences. If you don’t tell the admissions team where 
you want your child to go to school, you will run the risk of being allocated a 
place at a school that isn’t the nearest school, or a preferred school, and it may 
also be a school to which you are unable to transport your child. 
 
If you need help or assistance with the application process, please speak to the 

school office or contact Devon admissions team on 0345 155 1019 or 

email admissions@devon.gov.uk. 

http://www.devon.gov.uk/admissionsonline
mailto:admissions@devon.gov.uk


 

 

 
 

 

ATTENDANCE 



 

 

 
 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 



 

 

 
 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 



 

 

 
 

 

FAMILY SUPPORT 

Families Needed for Research Study  
on Healthy Lifestyle Choices 

  

Are you a family with children under the age of 12 who would benefit 
from being happier and healthier? 

*Better sleep routines* 

*Healthier eating options* 

*Reduced screen time* 

*More activity* 

*Improved relationships* 

  
  
Fliss Cornish and Arnie Bartlett are Family Practitioners working within Children’s Services who will be running an 8 
week course to help tackle the above daily struggles that many families face in today’s modern world. It is part of a 
research study being undertaken by University College Dublin and the course (which is likely to be online) will be 
starting week commencing 9th January 2023. The ‘research’ part of the course is two 20 minute questionnaires to be 

completed prior to the course starting. They need some recruits   
  
For more information, please click here. You don’t need to be referred. Alternatively, please contact Arnie and Fliss 
directly. 
 
Arnie – angyalka.bartlett@devon.gov.uk / 07813 400942  

Fliss – felicity.cornish@devon.gov.uk / 07816 124979 

https://www.woodlandfederation.org.uk/_site/data/files/users/template/kn-docs/other/FF49E23F58D60C6C85E1274D74E320B4.pdf
https://www.woodlandfederation.org.uk/_site/data/files/users/template/kn-docs/other/FF49E23F58D60C6C85E1274D74E320B4.pdf
mailto:angyalka.bartlett@devon.gov.uk
mailto:felicity.cornish@devon.gov.uk


 

 

 
 

 

FAMILY SUPPORT  



 

 

AUTUMN MENU 
  

Side salad is offered with the main course and fresh fruit or yoghurt            

as an alternative to the daily pudding is also available. 

Daily deadline for orders: 8am.  

Additional vegan items available on the Gateway. These must be booked 1 week in advance.  

 



 

 

 
 

 

TERM DATES 

 

 

 

ALSO AVAILABLE ON OUR WEBSITE: SEE PARENT INFO SECTION 



 

 

You may be eligible for pupil premium funding for 

Kings Nympton Primary School, which entitles 

your child/ren to receive Free School Meals.  

If your circumstances have changed and you are now in receipt of one or more 

of the following: 

 Universal credit (provided you have a net income of £7400 or less) 

 Income support 

 Income-based jobseekers’ allowance 

 Income-related employment and support allowance 

 Support under Part IV of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

 The guaranteed element of state pension credit 

 Child tax credit, provided that you are not also entitled to working tax credit 

and have an annual gross income of £16,190 or less 

It takes less than a minute to apply.  

Visit the Citizen Portal Devon  

https://oneonline.devon.gov.uk/CCsCitizenPortal_LIVE 

or call the Education Helpline on 0345 155 1019. 

If eligible, please send a screenshot  

of your confirmation to  

admin@kingsnympton.devon.sch.uk 

Families with children in Class 1 who 

are eligible are encouraged to apply 

as the funding is in addition to      

Universal Free School Meals! 

https://oneonline.devon.gov.uk/CCsCitizenPortal_LIVE

